
   
 - - - -Agenda Topics - - - - 

 

 

Call to Order 

1) Roll call 

2) Determination of a Quorum  

3) Approval of the May 2018 meeting minutes. 

4) Approval of Agenda 

5) Public Comment 

Old Business/Projects 

1) Healy Bender 111 W. Fox St. Part 1 Analysis 

2) Bailiff Office Construction  

3) Filming Request from Historic Courthouse Widow Walk 

4) Housing Authority Lease Extension Request 

5) Housing Authority Request for Additional Space 

6) Rt. 34 Campus Detention Area 

 

New Business/Projects 

1) Chairman’s Report 

a. Solar Project Update 

2) Historic Courthouse Window Replacement Pricing Options 

a. One (1) Operable Window 

b. One (1) Operable with one (1) Fixed Window 

c. One (1) Operable with two (2) Fixed Windows 

3) Generator Upgrade Status 

4) Vending Machine Operation Proposal 

5) Health & Human Services Sidewalk Leveling 

6) Public Safety Center Fire Sprinkler Main Repair 

7) Highway Generator Replacement 

 

Staffing/Training/Safety 
 

1) Reportable labor hours 
 

Other Items 
 

1) CMMS Charts 

a. Reported vs. Completed, b.   Work orders reported by building current month. 

c.    Work orders by work type current month. 
  

Executive Session 

Other Business 

Citizens to be Heard 

Questions from the Press 
 

Adjournment 

 



Facilities Committee Agenda 
June 4, 2018 

 
CALL TO ORDER 
 

1) Roll Call 

2) Determination of a Quorum 

3) Approval of the May 2018 meeting minutes. 

4) Approval of Agenda 

5) Public Comment 
 

OLD BUSINESS/PROJECTS 
 

1) Healy Bender 111 W. Fox St. Part 1 Analysis 

 Jacob Bean is here to present the findings of their research and suggested plans and 

budgets and timeline. 
 

2) Bailiff Office Construction 

 Construction was completed last week. 

 Project complete. 
 

3) Filming Request from Historic Courthouse Widow Walk 

 Director Smiley left a message with Doug Nelson to see if they would consider using a 

drone instead of going on the roof area. 

 Jim has not received a response as of this time. 
 

4) Housing Authority Lease Extension Request 

 As reported at the last meeting the lease expires in August 2018.  
 

5) Housing Authority Request for Additional Space 

 Director Smiley looked through the spaces at the Health facility. 

 The space next to the current Housing Authority office is planned to be used as part of 

the proposed dental office. 

 Jim put pictures of spaces currently occupied by conference type rooms, that could fit the 

Housing Authority office, if the Health Department could do without the spaces. 
 

6) Rt. 34 Campus Detention Area 

 Member Gilmour was going to report on her meeting with the Health Department. 

 Director Smiley also talked to Aaron Rybski to get information on the Heath 

Departments treatment of storm water inlets on the Route 34 campus. 

 Aaron also provided Jim with the cost estimate provided to the Health Department last 

year.  Costs were quoted as follows in 2017: 

o $1,000.00 was quoted for surveillance, advisory services, weather 

monitoring, assessment and treatment, etc.  

o Since the Health Department is capable of everything but the treatment the 

cost could be reduced to $225.00 per application. 

o Aaron also said the treatments are only good for 30 days, so several 

applications would have to be done during the summer. 

 

NEW BUSINESS/PROJECTS 
 

1) Chairman’s Report 

a. Solar Project Update 
 

2) Historic Courthouse Window Replacement Pricing Options 

a. Budget $40,000.00 

i. One (1) Operable Window - $26,120.00 

ii. One (1) Operable with one (1) Fixed Window - $47,000.00 

iii. One (1) Operable with two (2) Fixed Windows - $75,700.00 
 



3) Generator Upgrade Status 

  No change.  Still waiting for an update on when the meters will be installed. 

 

4) Vending Machine Operation Proposal 

 Director Smiley received an unsolicited solicitation to change to a different vending 

company called Super G Vending.  A blind business owner owns this vending company.  

They operate through a State of Illinois sanctioned cooperative.  They are trying to 

branch out into competitive locations. 

 Super G will plan to provide new machines that accept paper currency up to a $20.00 bill 

and will accept credit cards.  They would also provide healthy choices as well as energy 

drink, Gatorade and other beverages that are more in demand today than traditional 

sodas. 

 Super G can also provide other traditional vending services like water dispensing units.  

5)  Health & Human Services Sidewalk Leveling 

 Director Smiley called a couple of companies to get prices to level the sidewalks adjacent 

and in front of the main entrance to the Health & Human Services facility. 

 Jim has arranged to have the work done and should be completed before the next FM 

Committee meeting in July. 

6) Public Safety Center Fire Sprinkler Main Repair 

 Director Smiley noticed a seepage around the fire sprinkler main Memorial weekend 

when in for A/C issues at the Public Safety Center. 

 While inspecting the issue with MVP Plumbing the following Tuesday, the valve 

controlling the main was attempted to be turned off in order to conform this main was 

leaking.  However, the valve stem broke off. 

 This made the repair necessary to be done immediately. 

 So, the repair was attempted to be done last Friday.  During excavation it was determined 

the leak was actually coming from the main water supply to the facility. 

 So, MVP put a temporary repair clamp on this main in order to restore water to the 

facility for the weekend. 

 The permanent repair to the water supply main and valve replacement on the fire 

sprinkler main was being done today. 

7) Highway Generator Replacement 

 Director Smiley met with a potential vendor to replace the generator on May 24, 2018.  

The vendor expects to have a price to Jim by the end of this week. 
 

May 2018 

Staffing/Training/Safety: 
 

DESCRIPTION May-18 Apr-18 Mar-18

Possible Work Hours     (5 employees @ 8 hrs) 880.00 896.00 1,032.00

Paid/Unpaid Leave                 44.00 60.00 52.00

Holiday 40.00 0.00 24.00

Bereavement 24.00 24.00

* FMLA 176.00 112.00

Regular Productive Hours 772.00 812.00 956.00

Overtime Worked 3.50 8.00 8.50

Total Productive Hours 775.50 820.00 964.50  
 

Reported/Completed Work Orders May 2018 



 
Reported Work Orders by Location May 2018 

 
     Not Specified   A C       Annex     Annex II    Coroner   COB         CH        KCFM      Health       HWY       HCH         Jail            PSC 
 

Reported Work Orders by Task May 2018 

 
                   CM                    Flags                 Moves              Inspection                Inv.                   Misc.                    PM                  Project 
 

Work Orders Remaining Open May 2018 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12

2013 Reported 407 330 386 416 382 351 422 382 348 388 366 383

2013 Completed 405 335 348 457 380 314 427 388 349 384 379 403

2014 Reported 403 356 433 389 370 359 373 414 428 447

2014 Completed 383 358 369 403 410 359 374 430 424 455

2015 Reported 346 325 420 388 348 380 403 383 404 358 329 390

2015 Completed 389 321 395 409 354 375 416 385 383 348 342 406

2016 Reported 418 355 408 426 377 409 390 398 383 399 359 438

2016 Completed 390 331 418 379 352 465 412 400 363 349 399 442

2017 Reported 403 379 379 382 347 408 378 314 352 385 315 375

2017 Completed 406 364 376 307 380 401 360 322 355 339 387 368

2018 Reported 367 358 331 456 368

2018 Completed 373 334 334 345 360
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OTHER BUSINESS 
 

CITIZENS TO BE HEARD 
 

QUESTIONS FROM THE PRESS 
 

ADJOURNMENT 

The next regular Facilities Management committee meeting is scheduled to be on July 2, 2018.  

The meeting will be held at 111 W. Fox Street, Yorkville in the County Board room. 

 

COUNTY OF KENDALL, ILLINOIS 
FACILITIES MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  

MEETING MINUTES 

MONDAY May 14, 2018 
 

Committee Chair Bob Davidson called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. 

 

Roll Call: Members Present: Bob Davidson, Matt Kellogg, Audra Hendrix, Judy Gilmour 

  Members Absent:  Tony Giles  
   

  Member Gilmour left at 5:28 pm 

 

With enough members present, a quorum was formed to conduct business. 
 

Others Present:  Facilities Management Director Jim Smiley, County Administrator Scott Koppel, Matthew 

Prochaska. 

 

Approve the April 2, 2018 Facilities Committee Meeting Minutes – there were no changes to the April 2, 

2018 minutes; Member Gilmour made a motion to approve the minutes, second by Member Kellogg.  With 

enough present members voting aye, the minutes were approved.  

 
Motion by Member Hendrix to approve the agenda second by Member Kellogg. With all present members 

voting aye, the agenda was approved.  
 

Public Comment – None 



 

Old Business/Projects 
 

1. Healy Bender, 111 W. Fox St. Part I Analysis – Director Smiley informed the Committee Healy 

Bender and their security consultant has finished all interviews on April 19, 2018 and are in the 

process of compliling the final report.  The Committee requested the results be presented at the 

next Facilities Committee meeting.  
                                                                                                                                                                      

2. Bailiff’s Office Construction – Mr. Smiley stated that the project is almost complete. The window 

sills should be in this week. Mr. Smiley did call the carpet company to schedule installation 

however Jim has not received the required background screens. Jim anticipates the project to be 

completed within the next couple weeks.  
 

New Business/Projects 
 

1.  Chairman’s Report 
 

a. Solar Project Update – Chairman Davidson informed the Committee the City is still 

reviewing the Special Use Permint Application. County Board Chairman Gryder has also 

talked with the Mayor about the project.  
 

b. Rt. 34 Campus Detention Area – Chairman Davidson stated to the Committee that the 

County should look into removing water from the Detention Pond Area next to the Health 

and Human Service building. The committee members discussed this; Member Gilmour is 

Chair of the Health and Enviornment Committee and will bring this up at their next 

meeting. Member Gilmour will report back to Facilites at the June meeting on this issue.   
 

c. Filming Request from Historic Courthouse Widow Walk – Mr. Smiley stated that Doug 

Nelson requested to film on the Widows Peak of the Historic Courthouse. The Committee 

stated to have Jim contact Mr. Nelson to investigate the possibility of using a drone. If a 

drone will be used a COI will still need to be submitted. Member Hendrix mentioned the 

drone would need FAA approval. The Committee also stated that language for drone use 

will need to be added to the proposed filming policy.  

d. Housing Authority Lease Extension Request – Mr. Smiley stated that a letter was received 

by the Housing Authority to approve the lease extension. The Committee will discuss the 

lease approval at the next Facilities meeting on June 4, 2018 along with the possibility 

adding additional space.  
 

e. Housing Authority Request for Additional Space – Lisa Howe, Compliance Manager from 

DuPage Housing Authority spoke to the Committee requesting additional space. Ms. Howe 

explained to the Committee that the Housing Authority currently services 370 clients and 

detailed the current set-up of the space.  Ms. Howe mentioned there is an empty office next 

to their current office that would work for their needs. The Committee directed Mr. Smiley 

to review available office space in the Health and Human Services Building and report back 

at the next Facilities Committee meeting.   
 

2. Generator Preventative Maintenance – Mr. Smiley stated that there was no issues on most of the 

generators but there were several recommendations to replace batteries, which KCFM staff will do 

this work. Highway seems to have the biggest issues, current estimate to repair the unit is over 

$4,000.00. Mr. Smiley will talk to Fran at Highway and report back at the next Facilities meeting.  
 

3. Annual Elevator Pressure Testing – Director Smiley informed the Committee that the State requires 

pressure tests on all our elevators. This test was completed May 3, 2018 with no issues found. Project 

Complete.  

 

4. Door Strike Installation at Health & Human Services  – Director Smiley stated the Health 

Department is planning to add an additional card access door to the garden area. Jim was able to 

provide a vendor to install the strike at around $100.00 less than what the Health Department received 

from the card access vendor. Mr. Smiley informed the Committee the strike is being installed 

Tuesday, May 15, 2018 and the Health Department will schedule the card access reader installation 

thereafter.  Project Complete.  
 

5. Additional Power needs for Courtroom Benches  – Jim met with Judge Pilmer and Gina Hauge from 

Technology about adding additional outlets at the benches for additional computer equipment to 

comply with upcoming statutes. Mr. Smiley stated the installation deadline is projected to be 

November. Jim is looking into the current circuits and loads to see if additional outlets can be added 



via plug strips or if additional circuits need to be added.  Chairman Davidson said the Courthouse 

should pay for this to be done.  
 

6. Historic Courthouse Window Replacement Invitation to Bid Results – Director Smiley informed the 

Committee that two bids were received to replace windows at the Historic Courthouse:  
 

a. Patrick McCann, Inc. - $75,700.00 
b. Tiles in Style - $99,786.00 

 

Jim stated the bid was to replace 3 more windows; one is operational and two are stationary. Jim also 

stated the budget was $40,000.00 based on just recently replacing windows at the Historic 

Courthouse last year.  Mr. Smiley informed the Committee that 1 stationary and 1 operational 

window can be done for $47,000.00 but this option still has a shortfall of $7,000.00, in which Jim is 

looking into other buget line item to see where the additional funds could be found. The Committee 

directed Mr. Smiley to receive a breakdown of individual window prices for the Committee to 

discuss at the next Facilities meeting. 
 

7. Grant Possibilities – Director Smiley is looking into grant programs to help with equipment 

replacement costs. Jim stated that ComEd is currently offering matching dollars for money Kendall 

County spent. All projects must be completed by December 2018 before matching money would be 

approved. Mr. Smiley also informed the Committee that NiCor will be out this week to do facilities 

assessments. Once the assessments are complete NiCor will submit a report to Mr. Smiley.  
 

8. Demand Response – Mr. Smiley stated the Public Safety Center generator upgrade was completed 

to meet the EPA Tier II regualations. Director Smiley attended a conference call on May 8, 2018 

with Progressive Enery and NRGCS where it was determined that more information was needed on 

the major systems, which Jim supplied after the call.  Jim stated the next steps are to install the 

monitoring meters to show what current loads are and what it will be under a response call. Then a 

test will be setup to confirm actual load reductions. Testing will need to be coordinated with the 

Sheriff’s office and Judicial to make sure it doesn’t effect them any more than needed.  
 

Staffing/Training/Safety 
 

 Reportable Labor Hours – Reports were included in the packet. 

 

Other Items of Business 
 

 CMMS Charts – Reports were included in the packet for: 

- Reported versus Completed Work Orders, Reported by Building Current Month 

- Work Orders by Work Type Current month 

 

Mr. Smiley stated that he was directed to come up with an idea for the existing memorial plaque and new 

plaque honoring Jessie Hafenrichter at Fox Street. Jim found a company locally that will make a large concrete 

rock for the two plaques to be attached and plans for the rock to be installed by the base of the flag pole. The 

preferred color choice for the stone is Sandstone. Jim stated the cost is under $200.00. The Committee 

informed Mr. Smiley to proceed with this purchase.  

 

Questions from the Media – None 

 

Executive Session – None 
 

Adjournment – Chairman Davidson asked if there was a motion to adjourn.  Member Hendrix made a motion 

to adjourn the meeting, second by Member Kellogg.  With all members present voting aye, the meeting 

adjourned at 5:36 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Christina Wald 

Administrative Assistant 

 


